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	HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY NETBALL ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on
Wednesday 8thJune 2022
Herts Sports Village


1. CHAIR’S REMARKS - Cathy Williams

· Thanks to everyone for attending.
· Thank you to all volunteers including our brilliant committee. 
· Pride of East Awards. Hertfordshire won the most awards- 53 awards which was superb.
· Engage- June 5th 5,597 registered members. 126 clubs & 14 CAPS clubs
· Welcome to Jess who is covering Florrie’s maternity leave as Herts Netball Development Officer (NDO). Other good news is that Sally Whittle is covering Lucy’s maternity leave as Netball Development Community Coach (NDCC)
· England Netball have had a rebrand & delivering the adventure strategy- there was a Zoom meeting on this and there is recording that is available on YouTube if you missed this and would like to catch up.
· East region is having a governance review & so are all the Counties. We  will be working hard over the next few weeks going through the governance.
· The Goalden Globe awards are now called the One Awards and will be held on 3rd July 2022 in Cambridge and Herts have nominated 20 awards.
· Once again, Hertfordshire had a very successful year, and the chair thanks the members and expresses pride to be a part of Herts County
· On a sadder note, we sadly lost a member Sheila Corrigan who passed away on 13th May. We also sadly lost Gill Bickerstaff, who was a very hardworking lady.


2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Anne Miles, Diane Graham, Lynn Jackson, Ann Reis, Bev Dean, Pat Longville

3. MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
	AND MATTERS ARISING (9th June 2021)

Youth representative for County- decided HCNA won’t have one as the East are doing their own and some of the leagues have a youth ambassador too. 
Debbie Gibbs to speak to Jan re bans CB to contact Debbie

Minutes agreed by June Griffith and seconded by Brian Worrell. 

4. 	AWARDS

Joy Hooper Award 
Janet Ryan 
Nominated by Brian Worrell 

Rose Harris Award
Hemel Hempstead League
15 passes 
Rachel special mention

5. TREASURER’S REPORT
· CB reported that all accounts have increased this year as there wasn’t much going on last year
· More income from affiliations
· More income from OTG assessments 
· More income from schools and tournaments
· Expenditure, the disability sessions at Wodson have restarted
· Umpire assessments have restarted 
· Contribution to Netball Development grants including coaching and walking netball posts 
· Surplus this year off £11,908 inc. £3,198 which went to NDO fund
· Restricted funds which are donations 
· Reserves which is the academy fund left over from active sport days which we can use for academies
· HCNA pays for an extra 1.5 days for the NDO so there’s a fund for that

Chris Beasley proposed to accept the 21/22 accounts, seconded by Karen Cartwright 

· East Region has said they are keeping their fees the same 
England Netball haven’t made a commitment yet as to whether or not their fees will change
Chris Beasley proposed the Herts 22/23 affiliation fee to remain the same, seconded by Emily Drackford, all in favour.

· Daniel Wolfson is the auditor, and it is proposed to carry on using them next year.
Chris Beasley proposed Daniel Wolfson, seconded by Jan Newton, all in favour.

6. AWARDS:

Next Gen award for the club with outstanding contribution to the community.
Herts Dynamos 

Maureen Ball Young volunteer award 
Ronni Cripps 

Jenny Evans Award 

7. ADOPTION OF ANNUAL REPORT


Officiating Technical Support Group- Anne-Marie Riddle
Nothing is ever good in a pandemic, especially in our sport. But the one thing we did find good as a technical support group, is that it gave us time to review and reflect at how we can improve our communication with our local leagues. Every league works differently and it’s not a one size fits all approach. It gave us the opportunity to really delve deep and provide a better support system hence we came up with the support lead role which is someone they can bounce ideas off and support to resolve issues. All league leads for officiating has a support lead now. 

England Netball launched the transforming officiating project. Which meant that all existing face to face officiating courses went online. First was the Into Officiating (IOA) followed by the C award then the B award which caused massive problems to us as a county and the region. The 1st and 2nd phase of that role out, Herts had 150 learners through the IOA the most of any county. With a limited workforce, it posed us with a problem so we came together as how we would provide a developmental pathway for those learners. Out of that was born the group mentoring sessions which all online learners have access to (although not compulsory), it is a 2 hour practical session then off the back of that we created the RAG rating system to determine where that learner is on their pathway to conversion. 

We then had to develop our mentors. Herts have developed a huge mentoring programme lead by Jan one of our volunteers. Which meant we could support our IOA learners towards conversion. We are so grateful for our superb workforce especially our mentors because without them, we wouldn’t have got the game back on court following the pandemic. 


Competitions and Young People- Jo Randall
It was great to get the competitions up and running again finally and it was all very successful, and applications are out for next years and going well. There is one change that will happen in the National Schools County round which we’ve been asked to pilot this year to enhance the experience for schools. England Netball will be in attendance and are supporting that. Dates are tbc. 
This pilot structure gives the girls a bit more to play for and encourage the teams that drop out to re-enter even if they know they won’t win. It’ll all be played on the same day.

Performance- Emily Drackford 
New dresses for the girls this year in county colours. 
There has been a lack of court time due to the pandemic and people not being willing to play us.
There are changes moving forward, England Netball have changed the pathway which will come out soon. 
They will limit numbers on how many people can go into the pathway and we will be capped to 20 but at the moment we don’t have a cap currently and there will be a catchment. The doors always open to come and watch a session, people tend to moan that their players aren’t getting in, but no one takes the time to visit a session and see what the girls need to be like. So, if you want to attend an U13 or U15 session or even trials to see what we’re looking for then you’re more than welcome. It's been a wicked year!

Netball Development & Community Coach- Jess Baird
There was a regional workshop (on Zoom) a few weeks back and there will be a Regional get together to figure out what the plan is on the ‘Working as One’ project. The provisional date is 16th July.


8. ELECTION/RE_ELECTION OF OFFICERS
OTG Chair Anne-Marie Riddle nominated by Chris Beasley, seconded by Brian Worell 
County secretary (new appointment) Rebecca Gray nominated by Cathy Williams, seconded by Chris Beasley. 
Vice Chair Christine Beasley nominated by Anne Marie, seconded by Cathy Williams 
Treasurer Chris Beasley nominated by Cathy Williams, seconded by Brian Worrell 
Comp & YP Chair Joanna Randall nominated by Emily Drackford, seconded by Carole Titmus
Performance Chair- Emily Drackford nominated by Jo Randall, seconded by Carole Titmus
Proposed by June Griffith, seconded by Jan Newton. All in favour.

9 AWARDS:

Daphne Payne award for Officials
Awarded to Andrea Halliwell 

Dorothy Broad Administrators Award
Awarded to Jackie Bick 

Jenny Evans Coaching Award
Natalie Kenton

Special Awards
Herts Lifetime Membership Award
Awarded to Pat Longville
Nominated by Anne-Marie Riddle
Pat has been involved in netball since the 1960s when she moved to Harlow from Cornwall.  She umpired in the 1970s-80s and achieved Panel (A award) status.  Pat formed Crosskeys netball club with Marion Hooke and from then onwards served on many netball committees, in particular the Herts Officials Technical group which she has served on since its formation.  Pat’s contribution to netball and umpiring in particular is magnificent!  She has been hard working and supportive of the OTG and is highly respected by all.


10.   ANOTHER OTHER BUSINESS

None
Our president Lynn Jackson is standing down 

Herts County Netball Association President 
We’re delighted to invite June Griffith as our new president
June was honoured to be asked 
June’s reflections: I’ve been involved in Herts for a very long time and look forward to being about a lot more than I am already.

12. DATE OF NEXT AGM
Wednesday 7th June 2023


Brian Worrell finished with a thank you to the committee for all their hard work.


Present at the AGM 		Representing/Position or Officer 

Cathy Williams - 		HCNA Chair
Christine Beasley - 		HCNA Vice-Chair & Treasurer
Rebecca Gray			HCNA Secretary
Abi Pask – 			Abbey Flyers Nomads Netball Club
Brian Worrell – 		IRP and HLM
Emily Drackford – 		HCNA – Performance Lead
June Griffith – 			Hertford HornetsJan Newton – 			Herts County Netball League
AnneMarie Riddle – 		HCNA – Officiating Lead
Jackie Mizon -			Herts OTG
Janet Ryan - 			Watford Netball League
Carole Titmuss - 		HCNA – Coaching Lead
Jo Randall			HCNA – Young People & Competition LeadKim Piper 			Hertford & District League
Jan Newton 			Herts County League 
James Standen		Abbey Flyers
List to be added
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